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The apostle Paul wants to guide us in our thinking. Why? Because 
he knows that our thoughts matter. What we are thinking about 
affects our relationships, it determines our choices, and it guides 
us through life. Paul encourages us to decide carefully what to 
think about. “Think about these things,” he writes. When we 
think about the ‘right’ things, we are more likely to do what is 
loving and compassionate and forgiving. Be quick to forgive an 
offense. Forgive as quickly and completely as the Master forgave 
you (Colossians 3). 

A number of years ago, one of my friends took the time to draw 
an outline of their home and a drawn-to-scale map of their flow-
erbeds. With a bulb catalog in his hand, he evolved an absurdly 
elaborate plan - not only plotting exact locations for each bulb 
but projecting a scheme to place each one with both sequence 
and color coordination in mind. I remember him telling me what 
he wrote in his book “Gifts of an Uncommon Life - The Practice of 
Contemplative Activism”, House and Garden magazine here I 
come! If you like what follows know that all but a few comments 
are written by the Rev. Dr. Howard E. Friend, Jr. 

“He (Howard) planned the shopping trip list to include two dozen 
green, cardboard, quart-size berry containers, snuggly fit into cut
-down liquor cartons with a handful of Popsicle sticks and a 
marker to make little labels. He worked deliberately at the local 
nursery placing a handful of bulbs, located by variety and color, 
into those cartons, with its identifying Popsicle stick.” 

“He secured the cartons in the trunk of his car and headed home. 
As he turned onto his street, a basketball tumbled over the curb 
with a youngster in hot pursuit. He instinctively swerved and hit 
the break. “The bulbs!” He parked, popped the trunk, and there 
they were, scattered everywhere. Every berry container empty.” 

What to do? He writes, “I had no choice - start digging. Red tu-
lips, purple iris, blue crocus, and yellow daffodils found a place in 
the ground. He tried to instruct each to become what he wanted 
it to be with some intentionality however hopeless the likely out-
come would be. “Springtime turned out to be a delightful adven-
ture. Each day he and his wife would walk outside to see what 
bulbs have popped up and where. Spontaneity, serendipity, and  

“Be careful with what seeds you allow to take root in the garden of your heart. Not all seeds bear good fruit.”  
“Whatever you choose to water inside you, will grow.” 

Finally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is honorable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, whatever is pleasing, 
whatever is commendable, if there is any excellence and if there is anything worthy of praise, think about these things.

(Philippians 4:8) 

surprise reigned.” In many ways, he said the randomness was 
more wonderful than any arrangement his initial compulsive plan 
could have yielded. “The secret was encoded in the heart of 
each bulb. Their God-given essence burst forth into a wondrous 
array of shape and color.”   

“People – planted in good soil, watered and tended, growing at 
their natural time and pace – release their in-born, God-given 
essence. Wonders of shape and color begin (have begun) to 
grace the (our) congregational landscape.” 

If you’re still wondering why the past nine years have been filled 
with hundreds of sermons, articles, and conversations focusing 
on basic core values and principles maybe the above story has 
revealed the answer. It's planting season. Note the caution at the 
beginning of this article. 

My mentor, Howard Friend, has taught me to move beyond seek-
ing individuals who have been either assigned, appointed, volun-
teered, or recruited. He taught me many years ago to ask mem-
bers basic and essential questions like, how is God calling you 
now? He taught me to ask what gifts do you have for serving that 
you want to tap into at the current time? Discernment, if we’re 
speaking biblically. What purpose is God guiding you to and 
where is your passion?  

He also warned me that if I pursue leadership in this manner, I 
will very likely receive “good-news resignations”. As people begin 
to name their calling and gifts, clarify their purpose, and release 
their passion, they will feel compelled to serve at the church in 
fuller alignment with that discernment. When discernment and 
faithfulness replace appointment, assignment, volunteering, and 
recruitment as a basic organizational strategy, any short term, 
chaos or inconceivable yields, my experience suggests, will result 
in deeper and more durable commitment, as well as more effec-
tive and joyful service. 

Be blessed! 
Pastor Bob 
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TAG - YOU’RE IT! 
Jesus has been raised from the dead and has appeared in a 
variety of ways to convince people of God’s power. On Ascen-
sion Day, Jesus is taken to heaven, but not without promises 
and action plans for those who remain. Wait here! (Ready?) 
You will receive power to be witnesses throughout the whole 
earth. You will receive a spirit of wisdom and revelation as 
you come to know God. You will receive an inheritance. 
(Set . . .) You will know hope. You, the church, are Christ Jesus’ 
body, even as his body disappears from sight. (Go!) 

It’s like a holy game of tag in which Jesus tags followers, say-
ing, “You’re it. Now, you’re me in the world.” These are words 
we gather in worship to wait for, and we don’t have long to 
wait. As we dip fingers in the font, we touch promises. We’re 
a part of Christ’s family. As we meet at the table, we taste 
promises. We become Christ’s body. And on Pentecost—Holy 
Spirit, come—this is the one who comes as promised, to call, 
bring together, inspire, and make holy. 

These promises connected to Jesus’ ascension result in the 
biblical stories about followers who worship, bless God, gain 
hopeful attitudes and a sense of mission. The two men in 
white robes urged those gazing up toward heaven to get go-
ing! We also need a similar prompt: This living Jesus comes 
the same way as you saw him go. So watch for the presence 
of Christ, powerfully making the church his body. Watch for 
the presence of Christ, whenever the church pours itself out 
in love for others. As we come to know him and the hope to 
which he has called us, may we have open minds, enlightened 
hearts, and be clothed with power from on high. 
(sundaysandseasons.com) 

WORSHIP IN MAY 
Thursday, May 9 

Ascension of Our Lord Worship Celebration, 7:00pm 
 

Sunday, May 12 
Last day Children’s Sunday Church School 

 
Sunday, May 19 

Day of Pentecost Worship Celebration, 9:30am 
 

Sunday, May 26 
The Holy Trinity Worship Celebration, 9:30am 

THE HOLY SPIRIT’S 
GROANING 

Few sounds capture a groan like birth pangs. It is the raw sound of 
life and birth as well as of pain. It is the guttural desire for the end 
of the waiting for what has been anticipated and desired. For any 
who have been present through such an event, it is difficult to 
ever forget. It is in equal parts beautiful, stunning, and holy, as 
well as raw, painful, and horrific. “Creation has been groaning in 
labor pains until now; and not only the creation, but we our-
selves . . . groan inwardly while we wait for adoption,” writes Paul 
to the church in Rome. He describes aptly that painful wail of our 
souls for the redemption we know so well, the restoration of all 
things promised in Christ. As Lutherans we know this all too well 
as the “now but not yet” proposition of our faith. We have been 
told of the return of the Messiah. We prepare for this coming and 
see how the whole of creation groans for her own restoration. We 
join this creation waiting for our own hearts, souls, and bodies to 
be restored. We know this is coming and as in pains of labor groan 
for this reality. While we wait, we are given a midwife, a Spirit of 
God to join us in our waiting for the birth of a new world and a 
new reality. This gift is given this day, the day of Pentecost. May 
the Spirit join us in our cry to God, eagerly awaiting the begotten, 
the Son of God, Jesus. (sundaysandseasons.com) 

THE HOLY TRINITY 
The Sunday after Pentecost is celebrated each year as Trinity Sun-
day, a day on which the church meditates on the mystery of our 
God, praising one divine unity of three distinct presences. Each 
way that we speak about the Trinity is inadequate. Indeed, a god 
we could understand wouldn’t be much of a god. This Sunday we 
will be helped by Isaiah, a psalmist, Paul, John, our prayers, sever-
al hymnwriters, the text of our liturgy, a sermon, and the gift of 
bread and wine, as in worship we are gathered into the life of our 
unfathomable God. (sundaysandseasons.com) 



Eagle Messenger 
Article Deadlines 

Monday, May 13 for June issue 

Monday, June 10 for July issue 

Monday, July 8 for August issue 

3 

———— 
CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 

MONDAY, MAY 27 
———— 

I extend a most sincere thank you for the prayers, condo-
lences, cards, meals, contributions, and compassionate 
care you offered me and my family during my father's 
hospitalization and death. I especially want to 
acknowledge my gratitude to Becky Scheiry and Shannon 
Omlor for the grace they shared in preparing for the me-
morial service and the kindness they always extended to 
my father. And I want to thank Pastor Bob Machamer 
especially for helping us, my father included, prepare for 
my father's last breath on earth and his first one in the 
life to come. Alleluia, Alleluia!  

  Jennifer Schlegel 

On March 28, Philip Derr and Julia Rizzo 
received the sacrament of Holy Communion for the first time. 

THEOLOGICAL 
REFLECTION 

What does it mean to be chosen? 

When you were in grade school, how did it feel to be chosen? 

How did it feel to be left out? 

When Jesus notes that disciples are chosen by God to do God’s 
work in the world, how does it feel? Does it feel burdensome, 
or does it feel honoring? 

If Christ has chosen us, chosen our community, to do good in 
the world, how does that feel? What is our response to that 
feeling?  (sundaysandseasons.com) 



WHAT’S GOD UP TO IN PRESCHOOL? 
By: Missy Endy 

Oh my goodness, how fast has this school year gone by? This is the last month of 
school for the year 2023-2024 and I’d like to tell you about the different activities that 
are planned. 

First I’ll recap April. We had parent/teacher conferences and a preschool staff retreat.  
The staff was involved with Coming Out of Hibernation which was held on E. Philadel-
phia Ave. and sponsored by Building a Better Boyertown. It was a wonderful way to 
connect with the Boyertown community. 

On April 26 we went on a field trip to Frecon Farms just outside of Boyertown. We 
(children and adults) had a great time together getting to know one another. But the 

best part of April was Preschool Family Sunday. The children sang their hearts out! Who doesn’t love hearing them sing, “I’ve got the 
love of Jesus, love of Jesus down in my heart” while shaking their shaky eggs? It was wonderful seeing all the families, too! 

Now on to the month of May! One of our last events of the school year will be field day. That is held outside and is always a fun time. 
Finally, we will have graduation for the 4 and 5 year old children in the sanctuary. How proud we are of these children, along with their 
parents and families, for all they have accomplished this year! 

One last thing I’d like to add on behalf of the preschool staff is a heartfelt thank you to Pastor Bob for his love, support, and guidance of 
this ministry. Our many thanks to Becky and Shannon for their time, care, and administrative help they provide all year for us. Thank 
you also goes to our Congregation Council for their unwavering support for our preschool ministry. Finally, I would like to thank the 
parents for entrusting their children to us. 

Just as a reminder, anyone who has not registered for next year you still may do so online or by the calling the office.  

You have just read how busy we have been with all the special events throughout the year but that is in addition to our every day 
schooling. Everyday things such as our daily prayer, devotions, Bible stories, ABCs, numbers, games, music, gym, crafts, coloring, 
painting, movement, and more are incorporated. 

God has a plan for each one of us! God bless you all! See you in September! 

4 
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COVENANT OF LEADERSHIP 
At the March Congregation Council meeting, Jen Friz (President) 
led a devotion on Hebrews 8 concerning the old covenant vs. 
new covenant. “I will put my laws in their minds and write them 
on their hearts. I will be their God, and they will be my people. 
No longer will they teach their neighbor, or say to one another, 
know the Lord, because they will all know me.” 

Pastor Bob wrote about this 5 years ago - “A Covenant of Leader-
ship”. It was agreed that every council member should sign the 
following “Covenant of Leadership” annually. 

Our Promises to God 

We promise to pray, alone and together, to thank God and to 
ask for God’s help in our lives and in our work for our church, 
and we promise to listen to God’s answer to us. 

Our Promises to Our Church Family 

We promise to demonstrate our leadership and commitment to 
our church by our example. 

We promise to support our church’s pastors and staff, so their 
efforts can be most productive. 

We promise to try to discover what is best for our church as a 
whole, not what might be best for us or for some small group in 
the church. 

Our Promises to Each Other on the Congregation Council 

We promise to respect and care for each other. 

We promise to treat our time on the council as an opportunity to 
make an important gift to our church. 

We promise to listen with an open, nonjudgmental mind to the 
words and ideas of others in our church and on the council. 

We promise to discuss, debate, and disagree openly in council 
meetings, expressing ourselves as clearly and honestly as possi-
ble, so we are certain the council understands our point of view. 

We promise to support the final decision of the council, whether 
it reflects our view or not. 

WHAT ARE FAMILIES SAYING? 
testimonials from families 
in our preschool ministry 

It Takes a Village 

A very well-known saying associated with raising children. 
As the grandparent of a little one who struggled in the over
-crowded and over-stimulating class settings at other early 
learning facilities, I want to thank St. John's Preschool for 
becoming an important part of our family's "village". 

The smaller size groups at your school have made a big 
difference for my grandchild. I also want to call out excep-
tional teachers who care and inspire. J. loves the daily ac-
tivities, and the chance for her family to attend special 
events. I also had the opportunity to meet the pastor and 
see him interact with the little ones in her classroom. The 
importance of Christian values and principles being part of 
early education is also high on my list of why I would rec-
ommend your school to others. (It is apparent you strive to 
meet each goal listed on your web page.) 

A heart-felt "Thank You" to a wonderful preschool staff 
that has made a big step of early childhood a lot easier. 

Sincerely and with highest recommendation, 

R. Williams 

 

My son is in the 3 year old class. He goes twice a week and 
he loves it. He gets excited for school and loves his teach-
ers. Since starting at St. John’s his speech and socialization 
skills have improved significantly. In the beginning of the 
year he did more independent play and was shy, but now 
he’s playing with everyone and really has come out of his 
shell. Now when we go to the park he is always making 
new friends and playing with all the kids! 

I personally love that we get updates and pictures. His 
teachers really keep us in the loop of what’s going on. 

Sending our son to St. John’s was one of the best decisions 
we could have made for the start of our son’s education! 

-A. Mack 

 

Our experience at St. John’s Preschool has been wonder-
ful! The teachers are kind, caring, and truly thoughtful. 
They have gone above and beyond to accommodate my 
daughter's needs and have kept ongoing conversations 
about how to include her in all of the classroom activities. 
Not only has my child learned her ABC's but she has also 
learned valuable life lessons rooted in biblical stories and 
teachings. We are thankful for our experience here and 
feel blessed to be a part of such a great preschool.  
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SAYING YES 
Reflections on St. John’s January trip to Mexico 

By: Ashley Gheer 

Many of those in our congregation are familiar with Alem, but if you are not, Alem is an incredible program that brings together and lifts 
up disabled people in wheelchairs. Within Alem they work to erase the harsh stereotype and stigma surrounding disabilities by repairing 
wheelchairs for those in need and taking in people facing hardship. All while doing this they keep the phrase “Reduce, Reuse, Recycle” 
true in their work. It is clear that this program has proven to be 
successful in pursuing their purpose because they have grown 
remarkably within the last couple of years. On the Wellspring 
Karitas website (karitasfoundation.org) it is written that in 2013 
they repaired 350 wheelchairs and now they are repairing 3,500 
wheelchairs a year. The change has allowed them to spread 
their project and touch many more lives throughout 5 states in 
Mexico, but they have hit a stagnant state. The team is unable 
to accommodate for the growth and with an increasing amount 
of people relying on the program, they are in need of growth 
and change. 

While at dinner one night during our trip a conversation about 
this situation arose. I asked Erik Friend (President and Executive 
Director of Wellspring Karitas), “Are you afraid that Alem will 
lose its meaning if it grows any bigger?” He admitted that yes, 
that is something he worries about and he is not sure how to 
solve the issue at hand yet. Change can be difficult and really how 
do we face it without being overpowered by fear? I definitely do 
not know the answer but I believe that, although Erik and Alem are presented with this issue, they have long been doing the right thing. 
Alem arose from a simple “yes” to a question that they were not quite sure they really could say “yes” to. On the Karitas website under 
the Alem tab it is written, “people saw wheelchairs and saw a fully equipped shop and began to ask if we could repair their wheelchairs. 
So, we became a vocational training center and productive facility repairing all types of wheelchairs”. The team’s ability to say “yes” is 
impressive, they rarely say “no”. I believe that this is a requisite for success, without answering “yes” they would not be where they are 
today. Imagine the things this flourishing program could do if they continued to just say “yes”. Alem could even become a part of our 
own community. 

Ashley Gheer, Tatum Friz, and Olivia Alderfer with workers of ALEM. 

Miller Keystone Blood Drive 
Tuesday, June 25 @ 2:00-7:00 pm 

Fellowship Hall 
Register at 

donor.giveapint.org/donor/schedules/
drive_schedule/87799 

 

Ringgold Band Concert 
Quality Concert Band Entertainment since 1852 

Saturday, June 29 @ 7:00 pm 
Sanctuary 

Free admission 
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WELCOME to our newest members received on Sun-

day, April 21 - Coryne and Daniel Erb, Konah Free-

man, Josee Ruckenbrod, and Allyson, Bonnie, and 

Trevor Bosler. 

Potato Project Seed Cutting took 

place on April 20. Between taking 

potatoes home to cut and cutting on-

site, St. John’s contributed 80 50-lb 

bags of seed potatoes for planting to 

IHartHarvest! 

Check out our Photo Gallery online for more 

of what’s happening at St. John’s: 

stjohnsboyertown.org/gallery/ 
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SCENES FROM EASTER SUNDAY 
The Easter season is a week of weeks, seven Sundays when we play in the mystery of Christ’s presence, mostly through the glori-
ous Gospel of John. We gather with the disciples on the first Easter, and Jesus breathes the Spirit on us. With Thomas we ask for a 
sign, and Jesus offers us his wounded self in the broken bread. From frightened individuals we are transformed into a community 
of open doors, peace, forgiveness, and material sharing such that no one among us is in need. (sundaysandseasons.com)  



MAY 2024 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
Drive Conference 
Oley Cluster 
6:30p Worship Team 

2 
Drive Conference 
10:00a Chestnut Knoll Service 
8:00p Worship Broadcast 

3 
Drive Conference 
7:00a Men's Small Group 
Bible Study 

4 
Drive Conference 
10:00a Altar Guild 
4:30p Come to the Table 

5 
9:30a Sunday School 
9:30a Worship Celebration 

6 
6:30p Girl Scouts 

7 
12:00p Preschool Staff 
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9       Ascension of Our Lord 

10:00a Operation 143 
Delivery 
10:00a Chestnut Knoll Service 
7:00p Worship Celebration 
8:00p Worship Broadcast 

10 
7:00a Men's Small Group 
Bible Study 
 

11 
4:30p Come to the Table 

12                      Mother’s Day 
9:30a Sunday School 
9:30a Worship Celebration  
10:45a Coffee & Conversation 

13 
5:00p Newsletter Submission 
6:30p Girl Scouts 
7:30p Optimist Club  

14 
6:30p MAP 

15 
9:30a Pottstown Soup 
Kitchen 
6:30p Congregation Council 
 

16 
9:30a Community Leaders 
10:00a Chestnut Knoll Service  
8:00p Worship Broadcast 
Wedding Rehearsal 

17 
7:00a Men's Small Group 
Bible Study 
Wedding 

18 
4:30p Come to the Table 
Wedding 

19                    Pentecost            
9:30a Worship Celebration 

20 
Preschool Field Day 
6:30p Girl Scouts 
 

21 
Preschool Field Day 
6:30p Finance Team 

22 
Preschool Graduation 

23 
10:00a Operation 143 
Delivery 
10:00a Chestnut Knoll Service  
8:00p Worship Broadcast 

24 
7:00a Men's Small Group 
Bible Study 

2 
4:30p Come to the Table 

26                  Holy Trinity 

9:30a Worship Celebration 
 

27               Memorial Day 

Office Closed 

28 
1:00p Joyful Sisters of Service 
6:30p Building a Better 
Boyertown 

29 30 
10:00a Operation 143 
Delivery 
10:00a Chestnut Knoll Service  
8:00p Worship Broadcast 
6:00p BASH Graduation 

31 
7:00a Men's Small Group 
Bible Study 

 

 



WORSHIP MINISTRY

Date Day Time
Liturgical Day

(Special Service)
Acolyte Altar Assistant Altar Guild Lector Media Prayers Sound Ushers Video

5/5/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM Sixth Sunday of Easter Alina Friz
Ashley Gheer, John 

Gheer

Mary Dierolf, Nancy 

Edwards
Andy Varzally Sarah Eidle Sarah Eidle Brianna Rohrbach

Ashley Gheer, John Gheer, Darin 

Moyer, Kevin Moyer
Scott Scheiry

5/9/2024 Thursday 7:00 PM Ascension of Our Lord Tatum Friz Bev & Joe Blake Mary Kay Heimbach Mary Kay Heimbach Shannon Omlor Michele Eidle Melissa Eidle Ros & Brian Moatz Justin Jones

5/12/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM
Seventh Sunday of Easter

(Mother's Day)
Philip Derr

Melissa Eidle,

George Hill

Dorothy & Walter 

Breitkreutz
Dave Babb Jason Friz Mel Roth Myles Omlor

Phil Haddad, Sandy & Terry Wade, 

Nathan Wanish
Camryn Friz

5/19/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM Pentecost Delaney Hersperger
Bonnie Moatz,

Becky Scheiry

Jodi Dykie,

Bonnie Moatz 
Missy Endy Olivia Alderfer Tom Engle Ashley Gheer

Mary Kay & Donnie Heimbach, Carol 

Sematis, Terry Wadsworth
Jason Eidle

5/26/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM The Holy Trinity Camryn Friz Michele & Dave Eidle
Paula Kriebel,

Jean Machamer
Michele Eidle Sarah Eidle Martha Bentley Brianna Rohrbach

Mike Gilbert, Gerry Krause, Ed 

Schaeffer, Scott Scheiry
Abbe Grofe

6/2/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM 2nd Sunday after Pentecost Delaney Hersperger Amanda Ehst, Tom Engle
Jodie Dykie, Mary Kay 

Heimbach
Lori Carnes Shannon Omlor Susan & Andy Varzally Melissa Eidle

Becky & Barry Erb, Bunny & Ron 

Riffle
Scott Scheiry

6/9/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM
3rd Sunday after Pentecost

(Graduate Recognition)
Philip Derr Jen Friz, Lauren Jones Mary Kay Heimbach Krista Fretz Jason Friz Lauren Jones Myles Omlor

Darin Moyer, Kevin Moyer, Sandy & 

Terry Wade
Nathan Wanish

6/16/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM
4th Sunday after Pentecost

(Father's Day)
Alina Friz

Ashley Gheer, John 

Gheer
Melissa Eidle Tom Engle Olivia Alderfer Ros Moatz Ashley Gheer

Ashley Gheer, John Gheer, Susan & 

Andy Varzally
Justin Jones

6/23/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM 5th Sunday after Pentecost Delaney Hersperger Bev & Joe Blake 
Mary Dierolf, Nancy 

Edwards
Bev Blake Sarah Eidle Bonnie Moatz Brianna Rohrbach

Bev & Joe Blake, Lauren Jones, Bill 

Rohrbach
Jason Eidle

6/30/2024 Sunday 9:30 AM 6th Sunday after Pentecost Tatum Friz
Melissa Eidle, George 

Hill

Shirley Hartman, Sue 

Hill
Jay Herbert Shannon Omlor Friz Family Melissa Eidle

Martha Bentley,  Joanne Dykie, 

Barbara Houp, Nathan Wanish
Camryn Friz



MAY BIRTHDAYS 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
Amy Vogt 

2 
Barbara Spohn 

3 
Chad Ritter 

4 
Walter Burkepile 

5 
Andy Varzally 

6 
Jonathan Daub 

7 8 9 
Chase Sennott 

10 11 
Ed White 

12 
Erma Rohrbach 
Amber Shubert 

13 
Abby Fretz 

14 
Terry Wadsworth 

15 
Beth Ann Engle 

16 
Karen Haas 
Audrey Hafer 

17 
Phyllis Kershner 

18 

19 20 
Will Gonzalez 

21 
Thomas Daub 
Steph Snyder 

22 23 24 
Tatum Friz 

25 

26 
Meda Stauffer 

27 28 
Dona Brown 
Pam White 

29 30 31 
Justin Jones 
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As children of God and disciples of Christ seeking 
peace and justice in the world, we welcome, affirm, 
and include all people into the fullness of God’s love. 
We celebrate and lift up people of all races, cultures, 
ages, sexual orientations, gender identities, physical or 
mental abilities, economic statuses, political affiliation, 
appearances, family status, and citizenship as equally 

loved and valued in the eyes of God and in this place. 
All are invited to join this community as we worship God, 
grow in faith, and strive to love and serve one another. 

 
All, without exception, are welcome in this place. 

Worship 

Sunday 9:30 am 

In-Person & Livestream on YouTube 

ST. JOHN’S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH | 45 North Reading Avenue | Boyertown,  PA 19512 
610-369-1024 | 610-369-1463 Fax | www.stjohnsboyertown.org 

Return Service Request - Dated Material 
Mailed April 25, 2024 

EAGLE MESSENGER 

Office Hours 
Monday-Thursday 8:30 am - 3:30 pm 

Friday 8:30 am - 12:00 pm 

Pastor Bob Machamer bmachamer@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Kay Christman, Finance Team financialsecretary@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Sue Grofe, Finance Team financialsecretary@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Donnie Heimbach, Property  

Bonnie Moatz, Finance Team financialsecretary@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Shannon Omlor, Communications Coordinator somlor@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Linda Rohrbach, Treasurer treasurer@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Becky Scheiry, Parish Administrator parishadmin@stjohnsboyertown.org 

Renae McClelland, Director of Preschool Ministry preschool@stjohnsboyertown.org 

  


	May 2024 Newsletter_FINAL
	May 2024 Newsletter Calendar
	May 2024 Newsletter Ministry Schedule
	May 2024 Newsletter Birthday Calendar
	May 2024 Newsletter Last Page

